Shalom, Pliskovers.

Welcome to the latest Pliskover update.  Sorry I have not been in touch in a while, at least since there was snow on the ground.  Now I'll just have to blame the rain...

Pliskover Notes

The Board voted on May 3, 2010 to change how we refer to our fine organization.  While our charter defines us as the “Pliskover Cemetery Association”, we will now recognize ourselves as “doing business as” the Pliskover Association.  We hope that the less morbid name reference will help us attract more, younger participants.  Say it out loud and see how it sounds… The Pliskover Association.  I like it!  It sounds more like a family, which is certainly fitting.

On May 6, 2010, we made an even more significant step.  On that date, as directed by the Board, and on behalf of the Pliskovers, I signed a contract with JW Software Services to develop a custom Business Management Software Package.  This database program will streamline our recordkeeping of membership, finances (including annual dues), cemetery plots, Pliskover genealogy, and even communications (such as news updates).  The new system should be ready this summer.  We are very excited to be taking this next step into the 21st century!

In other news from the Cemetery, we are pleased to announce that the new roof that was put on in the Fall survived the brutal winter snowfalls.  We have President Irv Weiner to thank for his insistence that we take care of the roof before winter came.  I’d like to borrow Irv’s crystal ball before the next lottery drawing.

Also at the Cemetery, we are working on having some remodeling done on the house that sits on the property.  The remodeling will improve the comfort, livability, and efficiency of the house, which is occupied by tenants.  The tenants, by living on the property, keep an active presence and watch on the cemetery grounds at all times.  We believe that this is a contributing factor in keeping us free of the occasional misconduct that shows up on the news at area cemeteries.

We are pleased to announce that this year, there were two recipients of the Pliskover Scholarship.  The winners were Matthew Abramson and Molly Weiner, each of whom won $500 to be applied to their college costs.  Congratulations!  Matthew is the son of Dr. Stewart Abramson and Pam Ludin, grandson of Dr. Edward and Arlene Ludin, great-grandson of Moe and Sally Rubenstein, and great-great grandson of Lazar and Anna Rubenstein.  Molly is the daughter of Vice President Paul and Bonnie Weiner, granddaughter of President Irv and Shirley Weiner.  I would like to offer you the chance to read their essays, which have been posted on our website, under the Scholarship tab.  Here are direct links to the essays:

http://www.pliskover.com/scholarship/College%20Scholarship%20Prog%20Ltr%20Matthew%20Abramson%204-15-10.pdf
http://www.pliskover.com/scholarship/College%20Scholarship%20Prog%20Ltr.%20Molly%20Weiner%204-15-10.pdf
While we are discussing the Pliskover scholarship, attention all High School Juniors and Seniors and College students… If you have not already won a scholarship, you are invited to apply for next year’s scholarship.  All you need to do is submit an essay on the Pliskover Experience by next April1.  Questions should be addressed to Ann Gould (anngould@verizon.net).

As of April 30, we have 158 paid member families in the Pliskover Association.  Congratulations to all on keeping us a vibrant organization.  Your annual dues payments help keep our Association active and maintain the cemetery and cemetery grounds.  If you happen to have accidentally forgotten to send in your dues this year, it is not too late.  If you have any questions about your dues status, please reply to this email.  But don’t wait too long, or your membership will lapse.  If this happens, you will have to pay the Initiation fees to achieve active membership status.

Personal Notes
We are sad to announce the passing of Mervin Dizenfeld, of Virgina, on March 29.  Merv was a most beloved member of the Pliskovers, and he will be greatly missed.  We express our deepest sympathies to the Dizenfeld family.  Merv is survived by his wife Roberta Dizenfeld, and sons Howard and Charles Dizenfeld.  Merv is the son of the late Sam and Eva Dizenfeld, grandson of Lazar and Sarah Rivka Rubenstein.

 Here is a link to the Post-Gazette notice:

http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/postgazette/obituary.aspx?n=mervin-dizenfeld&pid=141319839

Congratulations to Marilyn and Irv Beck on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson, Daniel G. Whaley, son of Randi and Martin Whaley.

Mazel tov to Ben Weiner on his Confirmation from Temple David Religious School.  Ben is the son of Jeff and Mindy Weiner and the grandson of Irv and Shirley Weiner.

Best wishes to Ed Silverman (and Diane, too) for a speedy recovery from a bout with a kidney stone. Ed had to have surgery from this painful condition, and Diane suffered along with him. Bless Dr. Ron Roth for his kindness and help above and beyond his time at the emergency room. Pliskovers are truly special people.

We’ve also learned that Dr. Roth is one of only 3 doctors to have been sent to Hawaii for specialized training.  The Pliskovers certainly are a special type!

Kimball Rubin is quite an addition to the board members. Parents Frank and Florence Rubin are very proud of their son in many ways, especially for making the trip in once a month from Ohio to be part of all this. Attention to all "junior" members: come and join your contemporary in this worthwhile job. 

We send our best wishes to Shirley Katz, who is reportedly ailing.  Shirley is the twin sister of Ernie Pearl and daughter of Morris and Fanny Pearl.

Ron Gould, Board member and husband of Financial Vice President, Ann Gould, had a melanoma and a cataract removed.  Best wishes to Ron on a speedy recovery!

Kimball Rubin has purchased a new home in Pepper Pike, Ohio with a swimming pool across the street from Ursuline College. Kimball and Hannah’s son, Jared, has the University of Pittsburgh on his short list of colleges for two years from now.  Kimball also announced that University School in Cleveland, Ohio defeated St. Ann’s for the High School State Championship in Hockey. Congratulations to Fallon and Jared Rubin for their respective AZA and BBG chapters being named International Chapters of the Year from the B’nai Brith Youth Organization.

The Board welcomed Treasurer Ron Kaufman back to our meetings, after several months of absence.  Ron is doing better and we continue to wish him a speedy recover.  Ron is the son of the late Ben and Ruth Kaufman, and the grandson of the late Eli and Pearl Weiner.

Congratulations to Jared Kaufman (hey, that’s me) on his new job at Tenova Core.  Jared has been named the Vice President of Technical Services for the company, which designs industrial furnaces and metal making equipment for the steel industry.  Though I can’t be sure, I think it was his experience serving on the Pliskover Board that qualified him for the position.  NOTE to all young professionals out there… Executive Board experience is only an hour-long monthly meeting away from your resume!  By the way, Jared is the son of Ron and Cheryl Kaufman, grandson of the late Ben and Ruth Kaufman, and great-grandson of the late Eli and Pearl Weiner.

Congratulations to Ann Gould on being named the new President of the Beth Shalom Sisterhood.  Also, we have consolidated her multiple titles on our Board.  She now holds the position of Financial Vice President.  Best of luck to Ann in her new and old doings.

Closing

If you have any news items you would like to share with your fellow Pliskovers, please let us know by sending an email to pliskover@pliskover.com.  Have a great Spring and please keep in touch!

Always,

Jared Kaufman

VP, Media Services

www.pliskover.com

PS-  If you are receiving this message by mistake, please alert us by sending an email to pliskover@pliskover.com
